

Pike Fold Community School EYFS Newsletter

Friday 15th September





We hope you have all had a fantastic week in Reception and Nursery. The children have had a lovely time getting to know their new environment and making lots of friends as well as building good relationships with their key workers. First we would like to thank you for your patience at home time. Our priority is that every child gets home safely and we are grateful for your understanding. This week some more reception children have enjoyed their first session of 'Forest Schools' with Mrs. Armstrong. All of the children have enjoyed their first 'big yard day', when we get out the bikes and scooters to develop their gross motor skills.

We now have a 'dummy tree' and 'bottle bin' in our Foundation Unit. If your child still has a dummy/bottle, they can be encouraged to leave it in school and will receive a certificate from a Fairy in exchange.

Thank you for your donations of cakes for today's non-uniform day in aid of Macmillan. We will let you know how much money that raised in next week's newsletter!

This week we have been discussing our rules to follow when at school and some children have received a behavior certificate for following our school rules to be:

- 1. Respectful
- 2. Ready
- 3. Safe

Notice Board

TOPIC - Ourselves

Macmillan coffee morning 28.09.18 9:15am-10:30am in the dining room Book Fair week 01.10.18 in the hall straight after school at 3:30pm

At Home

Ideas to help at home -

Please could you encourage your child to get dressed by themselves as this will help them when getting ready for P.E.

Encourage your child to practise writing their name

Share a book with your child and talk about it after.

Encourage your child to practise their scissor skills

Useful websites -

http://www.abc.net.au/abcforkids/sites/playschool/

Child voice

Niall- "I like the bikes"

Loreta- "Excuse me Miss. I love my big school"

Tilly- "I can do it, I love it!"

Ahmad- "I'm a space man, I'm jumping on the moon and I've found moon rock".

General Reminders

- > Please make sure your child has spare clothes at school.
- Please make sure that your child's P.E kit is in school on a daily basis. (Reception Only) PE is on a Tuesday and PE kits can stay in school for the whole half term.
- Please remember to bring in a waterproof coat and wellies (these can stay at school) everyday.